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Relationship between ESG and credit spreads 

As ESG investment flows accelerate, the question of how to incorporate ESG factors into 
investment strategies is becoming an important theme for bond investors. With this as a 
backdrop, the Research Institute of Economy, Trade and Industry has published a paper 
entitled Sustainability and Credit Spreads in Japan1.  
 

The paper analyzes how companies' ESG scores affect the spreads on their corporate bonds. 
Specifically, it ran a regression analysis of the ESG score provided by Refinitiv against the 
credit spreads of the 2,353 bonds issued by 245 Japanese companies from 2007 to 2018, 
controlling for company factors such as rating and amount of revenue and for macroeconomic 
factors such as CPI and GDP growth rates. The results were as follows.  

 

(1) Companies with higher ESG scores had tighter credit spreads 

A 1ppt improvement in ESG score lowered credit spreads by 0.65bp 

(2) Growth in ESG investment over the past few years has amplified this effect: 

from 0.3bp in 2007 to 0.65bp in 2018 

(3) The effect is larger for companies with lower credit ratings: 

from 0.17bp for companies rated at least A to 3.25bp for companies rated BBB 

(4) The factor with the largest impact was governance, followed by social and then 
environmental 

G: 0.45bp; S: 0.39bp; E: 0.11bp 

 

Why are spreads tighter on companies with a high ESG score? An analysis of the results of 
the paper noted above suggests two possible answers to this question. Either spreads 
tighten beyond their fair value because investors prefer companies with a high ESG score, 
or rational behavior by investors causes market spreads to accurately price in ESG factors 
that are not reflected in the credit rating or other metrics. If the first theory is correct, the best 
investment strategy would probably be to invest in companies with low ESG scores to earn 
higher yields, but if the second theory is the correct one, it may be possible to generate a 
stronger investment performance by raising an issuer's ESG score through engagement with 
that issuer. Lastly, looking at it from the issuer's perspective, if it is possible for a company to 
lower its cost of funding by improving its ESG score, it could mean that the financial system 
creates an incentive for companies to meet the social goal of improving sustainability. 
Although these wound up becoming somewhat controversial arguments, it appears that ESG 
factors are likely to become increasingly important to bond investors either way.  
  

                                                                    
1 Co-authored by Tatsuyoshi Okimoto (Associate Professor at Crawford School of Public Policy, Australian National University) and Sumiko 

Takaoka (Professor at Seikei University). 
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   Effects of ESG Scores on Credit Spreads 

   

 
  Source: Extracted from the aforementioned paper.  

 
 
  



 
   

IMPORTANT 

 

This report is provided as a reference for making investment decisions and is not intended to be a solicitation for investment. Investment decisions should be 

made at your own discretion and risk. Content herein is based on information available at the time the report was prepared and may be amended or otherwise 

changed in the future without notice. We make no representations as to the accuracy or completeness. Daiwa Securities Co. Ltd. retains all rights related to the 

content of this report, which may not be redistributed or otherwise transmitted without prior consent.  

 

Ratings 

Issues are rated 1, 2, 3, 4, or 5 as follows: 

1: Outperform TOPIX/benchmark index by more than 15% over the next 12 months. 

2: Outperform TOPIX/benchmark index by 5-15% over the next 12 months. 

3: Out/underperform TOPIX/benchmark index by less than 5% over the next 12 months. 

4: Underperform TOPIX/benchmark index by 5-15% over the next 12 months. 

5: Underperform TOPIX/benchmark index by more than 15% over the next 12 months. 

 

Benchmark index: TOPIX for Japan, S&P 500 for US, STOXX Europe 600 for Europe, HSI for Hong Kong, STI for Singapore, KOSPI for Korea, TWII for 

Taiwan, and S&P/ASX 200 for Australia. 

 

Target Prices 

Daiwa Securities Co. Ltd. sets target prices based on its analysts’ earnings estimates for subject companies. Risks to target prices include, but are not limited 

to, unexpected significant changes in subject companies’ earnings trends and the macroeconomic environment. 

 

Disclosures related to Daiwa Securities 

Please refer to https://lzone.daiwa.co.jp/l-zone/disclaimer/e_disclaimer.pdf for information on conflicts of interest for Daiwa Securities, securities held by 

Daiwa Securities, companies for which Daiwa Securities or foreign affiliates of Daiwa Securities Group have acted as a lead underwriter, and other disclosures 

concerning individual companies. If you need more information on this matter, please contact the Research Production Department of Daiwa Securities. 

 

Explanatory Document of Unregistered Credit Ratings 

This report may use credit ratings assigned by rating agencies that are not registered with Japan’s Financial Services Agency pursuant to Article 66, Paragraph 

27 of the Financial Instruments and Exchange Act. Please review the relevant disclaimer regarding credit ratings issued by such agencies at:  

https://lzone.daiwa.co.jp/l-zone/disclaimer/creditratings.pdf 

 

 

Notification items pursuant to Article 37 of the Financial Instruments and Exchange Law 

(This Notification is only applicable to where report is distributed by Daiwa Securities Co. Ltd.)    

If you decide to enter into a business arrangement with our company based on the information described in this report, we ask you to pay close attention to the 

following items.  

 

 In addition to the purchase price of a financial instrument, our company will collect a trading commission* for each transaction as agreed beforehand with 

you. Since commissions may be included in the purchase price or may not be charged for certain transactions, we recommend that you confirm the 

commission for each transaction. In some cases, our company also may charge a maximum of ¥2 million per year as a standing proxy fee for our deposit of 

your securities, if you are a non-resident.  

 For derivative and margin transactions etc., our company may require collateral or margin requirements in accordance with an agreement made beforehand 

with you. Ordinarily in such cases, the amount of the transaction will be in excess of the required collateral or margin requirements**.  

 There is a risk that you will incur losses on your transactions due to changes in the market price of financial instruments based on fluctuations in interest 

rates, exchange rates, stock prices, real estate prices, commodity prices, and others. In addition, depending on the content of the transaction, the loss could 

exceed the amount of the collateral or margin requirements.  

 There may be a difference between bid price etc. and ask price etc. of OTC derivatives handled by our company.  

 Before engaging in any trading, please thoroughly confirm accounting and tax treatments regarding your trading in financial instruments with such experts as 

certified public accountants.  

 

* The amount of the trading commission cannot be stated here in advance because it will be determined between our company and you based on current 

market conditions and the content of each transaction etc. 

** The ratio of margin requirements etc. to the amount of the transaction cannot be stated here in advance because it will be determined between our company 

and you based on current market conditions and the content of each transaction etc.  

 

When making an actual transaction, please be sure to carefully read the materials presented to you prior to the execution of agreement, and to take 

responsibility for your own decisions regarding the signing of the agreement with our company. 

 

Corporate Name: Daiwa Securities Co. Ltd.  

Registered: Financial Instruments Business Operator, Chief of Kanto Local Finance Bureau (Kin-sho) No.108  

Memberships: Japan Securities Dealers Association, The Financial Futures Association of Japan, Japan Investment Advisers Association, Type II Financial 

Instruments Firms Association  
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